BARRHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held on Wednesday, 28th May 2014 at 7.30pm in the Memorial Hall, Barrhill

AC).
AC).
AC).
lark and
ike to
S
I hours
the CC
s efforts too well
C by
July
r few
t and
ed
ne
d the
ecision
nding
ig years
s before
is
de
on
oen Il new
ars and
ere they
We
rades,
oruary,
,
nopefully
ark
on. We
ension
urther

funding from external sources.

The BCC, BMHCA and BCIC are now meeting regularly, which is great for the community as it gives all the groups an opportunity to discuss their respective projects and enables us all to work together. We must ensure that we continue to meet together and support each other's respective project. This unity should boost the public confidence in the respective groups. Both the BCIC and BMHCA are holding a joint public meeting to promote their projects. This should ensure they get maximum public support, which will be required in accessing external funds.

We would like to thank the BCIC for granting funding for a new speed sign at the southern end of the village. This has now been ordered and should be installed in the next few weeks.

We must also thank Carrick futures for the £2500 grant of which £2400 has been distributed between the Bowling Club, Barrhill Angling club, Club Diamonds, Barrhill Nursery school and the BCIC for the bus trips.

Finally I hope that the CC can continue to work closely with the Council and other service providers to ensure Barrhill continues to be a better place to live. I look forward to working with you all over the coming year."

5 Secretary's Report

Report given by the Secretary, Celia Strain

"This last year has flown by and the Community Council secretarial duties have on the whole continued as usual. I would again apologise for not issuing the draft minutes as speedily as I, & you, would like. Good intentions are not always carried out! Once again there have been windfarm presentations at meetings. In June 2013 representatives of SPR gave a presentation on the proposed Mark Hill extension and an update on the progress of the Kilgallioch Windfarm construction. Also in June came a presentation from PNE Wind for the proposed Altercannoch Windfarm. This company is keen to liaise with the community and to this end have instigated the AWCLG, which has now met on 3 occasions. 4 Community Councillors from Barrhill are on the group, along with neighbouring representatives.

In March, 2 representatives from the GCG came to speak and a month later organised a Roadshow and helped with improving the former garden at the start of the Martyrs' Tomb Path. Unfortunately not many local volunteers appeared to help, which is regrettably to be expected in Barrhill.

'Carrick Characters', the Carrick Tourism Development project, came to fruition when the heritage panel was finally installed on 17th January at the corner of the hall grounds. It is pleasing in appearance but was the cause of numerous emails as there were a number of inaccuracies on the text that required correcting.

Once again, a disproportionate amount of correspondence time concerned the roads. Unfortunately it has still not resulted in overall road improvements. The saga of the speed activated sign in the main street continues but as Dave has said, there was a successful outcome to the grant application submitted to the BCIC, for which the community is grateful.

There was 1 resignation from the CC in September, when Debbie left the area. This vacancy was promptly filled thanks to Sarah coming forward to be co-opted. Fortunately, she and the 2 others co-opted at the start of the CC year were willing to become full members on 1st April but at the same time Doug resigned, leaving the CC with 8 C Councillors, which is the current situation.

Most correspondence is dealt with by email, with few paper communications.

Thankfully, the paper deluge from NHS appears to have lessened over this last year. I am however, now being plagued by emails regarding courses held in London/Salford for such subjects as Community Cohesion & Social Inclusion!

I am grateful to the Police, who regularly attend and also provide me with a written report, which saves on note-taking!

Again I must thank the assistance given by Dave and also by Ann, who as well as her duties as Treasurer, views the weekly planning lists. Since the summer, she has also been our representative on the Stinchar Valley news editorial team. Andy Clegg is invaluable as a pc troubleshooter whose help is greatly appreciated. He also keeps the Barrhill web site going and is always willing to give help should it be required with posters etc. Andy Sinclair attends SAYLSA meetings on our behalf. I should like to

express my sincere thanks to them & to the other Community Councillors, for all their help. The CC would also like to thank former Community Councillor Dave Bowling for continuing to deal with the skip provision and publishing the dates for this. Finally, I have once again to thank our Link Officer, Peter, and the SAC Councillors, Alec (Clark) until the end of 2013, and currently John, for all their help over the last year, which has been much appreciated." 6 Treasurer's Report/Approval of Accounts (accounts sheets circulated) Report given by the Treasurer, Ann Robertson. "Due to a mistake on my part this year's accounts have not yet been audited by SAC audit department. I must apologise to the Community Council for this lack of attention and will make sure the accounts are audited as soon as possible. We received an administration grant of £600 from SAC last year. The administration costs came to a total of £602.28. We gave donations of £45 each to the Barrhill Fellowship Group and Barrhill Wee Whist Club to be used towards their hall charges and our closing balance for Community Council expenditure was £103.99. Bank of Scotland gave us £100 compensation and £38.40 mileage costs for the lengthy delay in changing the bank account signatories. I can confirm that the new signatories of Mark Bradshaw and myself have now been approved by the Bank and the cheque signatories are Dave Russell, Celia Strain, Mark Bradshaw and myself. We received £2,500 funding from Arecleoch Windfarm Benefit via Carrick Futures. This enabled us to award grants of up to £500 to the local clubs and societies that Dave mentioned in his report. We paid out a total of £2,400 in grants so have a balance of £100 still in our account. It is to be hoped we will continue to receive this very welcome funding. As far as I am aware I think we have to ask for the funding to be granted again." **Election of Office Bearers** 7 Peter Linton from SAC then took the chair for the election of Office-bearers and called for nominations, after which the following Office-bearers were proposed and elected. The new Office-bearers are: Chairperson: David Russell Proposed CS, seconded JT. **Vice-Chairperson:** Ann Robertson Proposed DR, seconded MB. Secretary: Celia Strain Proposed AR, seconded AS. Treasurer: Ann Robertson Proposed DR, seconded CS. PL then vacated the chair, which was taken by DR, the newly elected Chairperson. 8 Any Other Business. Constitution: The matter of the constitution was raised. This followed a recent meeting when a co-opted member should not have voted (the outcome was unaffected), as Barrhill's Constitution does not allow this. In the SAC example of a Constitution, however, co-opted members are allowed to vote. After discussion, it was agreed to visit this at a future date, as at present there are no co-opted members on the CC. Noted Community Council Representatives CS informed that the Carrick Futures Secretariat had requested an up to date list of the Barrhill Carrick Futures Members. The current membership consists of both CC and BCIC members, but confirmation required as 2 of the latter are no longer BCIC Directors. After a discussion, MB and JT agreed to become CF members. CS will clarify the list and obtain required signatures CS before submitting completed form to Ailsa Horizons. Agreed. Carrick Futures Directors Agreed that AS and AC would continue with CF. (In AC's absence, confirmation required.) **CCCF** Following discussions, it was agreed that AR and CS would continue, with DR as the third representative if required. The meeting closed at approx.8pm, to be followed by the monthly meeting.